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How families can be supportive at home:
1. Set a good example
2. Encourage curiosity and exploration
3. Be the enthusiastic learner role model
4. Foster healthy habits
5. Create a learning-friendly environment
6. Remove distractions
7. Encourage independence - be patient and let 
them do it
8. Take advantage of technology, but also 
have green time (time away from screens)
9. Set goals and track progress
10. Don’t push too hard
11. Read to your child every night
12. Make the everyday a teachable moment
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From the Principal's desk
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Foundation 2024 Information night
Do you know someone starting school in 2024? If so, please let them know about our 2024 Foundation Information Evening 
that is being held on Tuesday 16th May from 4:00pm - 5:00pm.

Student Attendance
Thank you to each of our families for the work that you are doing in ensuring that your child/ren are at school as often as 
possible. We really appreciate you taking the time to provide notification of your child/ren’s absence via Compass.

Education Support Day
On the 16th May we will be acknowledging our wonderful education support staff, these are the staff that are part of our team 
that work in the office, library, support in the classroom and support our students in our support and extension programs. Every 
day, education support staff work to keep our school running, support our students to learn and our teachers to teach. Thank you 
to our wonderful education support staff for your dedication and commitment to supporting our students and staff. On this day, I 
ask all families to say thank you to the education support staff at our school - we have a sensational education support team at 
MPS! 



From the Principal's desk
Happy Mother’s Day

We hope that all of our Mothers, Grandmothers and special women in our student’s lives had a wonderful day on Sunday. Thank 
you for your contributions to the lives of our students. A special thank you to the wonderful members of the Helping Hands of 
Melton PS who arranged and ran the Mother’s Day stall, we acknowledge Rennea, Michelle, Kate, Nora, Karen, Megan, Tiffany 
and Lauran for running the Mother’s Day Stall.  A special thank you to Mrs Sutherland for her organisation. We value and 
appreciate all of your work. 

National Walk Safely to School Day
This Friday 19th May, is National Walk Safely to school day. On this day we encourage parents and 
carers to walk to school with primary school age children and reinforce safe pedestrian behaviour. 
If you need to, part drive and part walk.

District Cross Country
Congratulations to all of our students who competed in the District Cross Country. With determination and will power, each of our 
students tried their best. Each and every student should be exceptionally proud of their efforts on the day. Well done to those 
students who will now go onto the Regional Cross Country. We wish you all the best. Thank you to Mr Carty Cowling, Mr 
Trewavis and Mrs Phelan for their organisation for the District Cross Country.

Premiers’ Reading Challenge
Not sure how to log books? Follow the step by step guide available further on in this newsletter.

Vanessa Harrison
Principal



May
15th - Grade 4 First Fleet & Early Settlement Incursion
16th - 2024 Foundation open afternoon/school tour
17th - Dress as a Pirate Day - Gold Coin Donation
18th - ⅚ Girls AFL
19th - F-2 House Fun Events
23rd - STEM Family Night 3:20pm - 4:20pm
24th - Simultaneous Story Time
25th - Divisional Cross Country - selected students
26th - Winter Lightning Premiership
26th - Melton Minis
29th - 31st - Grade 6 Camp Queenscliffe
31st - Foundation Animal Land Excursion
31st - Grade 3 Bike Education Excursion

June
1st - No School - Teacher Professional Practice Day
2nd - Grade 1 Ceres Excursion
6th - Grade 5 MCG Sports Museum Excursion
9th - Melton Minis
12th - No School - King’s Birthday Holiday
13th - No School - Curriculum Day
14th - Pie Drive Orders due
15th - Regional Cross Country - selected students
15th - ⅚ Soccer Tournament - selected students
16th - 3-6 Athletics Carnival
21st - Whole school in person assembly
22nd - Pie Drive collection day
23rd - Melton Minis - 1:30pm
23rd - Last day of term 2, 2:30pm finish

Key Dates for Term 2, 2023





SRC PIRATE DAY!
Bring some treasure (a gold coin donation) 

and wear your best pirate outfit!

Funds raised through Pirate Day go toward 
childhood brain cancer research through 
The Kids’ Cancer Project. Help us turn the 
tide on childhood cancer this Pirate Day.

Wednesday 17th May
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Thank you to Rennea, 
Michelle, Kate, Nora, Karen, 

Megan, Tiffany and Lauran for 
running the Mother’s Day Stall. We 

appreciate your helping hands!
Thank you 

We hope all of our Mums, Nans, Aunts and special 
ladies had a wonderful day!



8 steps to logging books for the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge

1. Click on log in for 

2.  Click on VPRC and insert 
your child’s log in details.

3. Click on your child’s drop down menu from your child’s 
dashboard located in the top left corner

4. From the drop down menu, click 
on search books

5. Enter the title and author, click search. Then 
locate the book from the list and click the title. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/default.aspx

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/default.aspx


8 steps to logging books for the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge

6. Details of the book will then appear and click 
add book.

7. Then click Dashboard and you will be taken 
to your child’s dashboard where you will see 
the book listed. Click Finish

8. You are then able to rate the book (even write a review if 
you really want to) and then click finish book.

Teachers will 
verify books 

once they are 
logged.



The link below is for ordering and paying online, the books can be 
pick up from the library the next day. The information below will 
also be on the back of the wish list.
https://payments.lamontauthors.com.au/

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpayments.lamontauthors.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ctania.strawbridge%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca38163c549d54b06cc1308db4add11ae%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638186085601664086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EsaE3jePiE5s05bpXlxXUtKOyEpXMS9ckQ%2FBK5ghjYs%3D&reserved=0


Order forms available at the school office. 



Camps, Sports, Excursion Fund (CSEF) $$$
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond the classroom. The Camps, 
Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, 
educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking 
the link between a student’s background and their outcomes.

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the world works while sports 
teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a healthy curriculum.

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for 
asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit 
of your child.

 The annual CSEF amount per student is:
• $125 for primary school students

HOW TO APPLY
New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website below.

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances. 
You only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred:

·         new student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year.
·         changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new siblings commencing this year.

 

Applications should be lodged as soon as possible, with schools accepting them until 23rd June



   

The Resilience Project – Parent and Carer video series

Throughout 2023, we will be working closely with The Resilience Project to support the wellbeing of our school community. 

The Resilience Project delivers emotionally engaging programs and provides evidence-based, practical strategies to build resilience. 

Our Partnership Program consists of online presentations and weekly lessons for students, professional development for staff, and Parent & Carer Hub (inc. 
digital presentations) for our parent and carer community. 

Over the coming weeks, we’ll be sharing the Parent & Carer Hub with you. The videos are 5-10 minutes long and will walk through the key pillars of 
resilience: Gratitude, Empathy & Mindfulness. You’ll hear stories and be introduced to activities to show how these strategies can support our kids' 
learning and development, and also support you as parents and carers. 

This program is an important part of our school’s effort to look after the mental health of our community.

View the first presentation of the series here:

Part 1: Meet Martin and learn about The Resilience Project https://theresilienceproject.com.au/2023-parent-carer-hub-inspire-martin/

We will be in touch fortnightly to share the remainder of the program, including research and wellbeing activities to integrate into day to day life. 

For mental health resources and support information, visit The Resilience Project’s Support Page.

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/2023-parent-carer-hub-inspire-martin
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/support/


   

Foundation

          J is for jelly! 
What a fun time we had with 

our letter ‘j’ language 
experience!

We explored our senses- 
tasting, smelling and seeing 
what we noticed about the 

jelly. 

Once we got to taste, smell 
and look at our wobbly jelly, 

we practised writing about it.



   

Inquiry
For our History unit in Term 2, the students will participate in a local 

community walk to Hannah Watts Park. 

Students will walk to Hannah Watts Park where they will be investigating 
First Nation land uses and Dreamtime Stories. Students will be exploring 
both Little Blind and Kororoit Creek to further their understanding of the 
natural environment, and how it connects to Indigenous Culture. This will 

link directly to our inquiry unit based around First Peoples. 



   

Grade 4
What’s happening in Term 

Two?
Reading - We’re 
focusing on texts 
related to Anzac Day 
and WW1, hybrid 
texts, historical 
narratives, figurative 
language, 
summarising and 
inferring.

Writing - We’re writing 
persuasive texts to improve 
Melton and historical 
narratives about a key time 
in history.

In Maths we’re 
going deep on 
Addition and 
subtraction 
using lots of 
strategies 
including vertical 
algorithms. 
We’re studying 
time including AM 
and PM. We’ll also 
be looking at 
chance and 
probability.

Inquiry - We take a good look at Australia’s 
systems of government as well as the 
colonisation of Australia and changes that 
have occured since 1788. Following up on our 
study of pre-colonial Australia in term 1.

Swimming every week to 
sharpen our skills.



Camp Wyuna - Queenscliff
29th - 31st May

This year’s grade 6 camp is fast approaching. It 
is going to be so much fun. We cannot wait! 

Some of the things we are going to do are:
- Visit Fort Queenscliff
- Archery
- Natures pizza oven
- Beach challenge
- Beachcomb exploration 
- Explore Queenscliff
- Campfire and marshmallows

Grade 6

Final payment can be made 
online via Compass or at the 
office. 
Final payment due: 19th May

Please remember 
to fill in and return 
your child’s 
medical and 
consent forms as 
soon as possible.
Thank you



   

PERFORMING ARTS

This term in Performing Arts we 
are learning about Music! 

Junior school is learning about 
beat, sound, percussion and 

singing!

Senior school is learning about 
music terminology, instruments 

and creating/playing music using 
notation!

We welcome Miss Ionita to the 
Performing Arts room!

How to support your child’s 
Performing Arts learning at home:

Listen to music and discuss what you can hear. 
What instruments can you hear? Do the 

dynamic (soft/loud) change throughout? If 
there are lyrics, what story are they telling?

Can you identify the beat in the song? Clap 
along if you can. Try not to clap to the words, 

but find the underlying beat.

Body percussion- create songs using your 
body through clapping, jumping, stomping, 

clicking, etc

Karaoke! No explanation needed. 



Rain, hail, 
wind or 
sun… 

make sure 
your 

pencils are 
sharpened 
and ready 
for some 
fun!Something exciting is coming…


